




Minutes: Under BOL SRO, not a correction but an update: According to Lynn Morrow at the HUD Field Office this project does not need to be on this year’s GIW. 
MOTION by Betty to accept the GIW as Amended -2nd  by Melody -PASSED.
Steering Committee: Paula Weber of MaineHousing attended to speak about the Consolidated Plan, used to support ESG, CDBG and Fed Home funding. (also HOPWA, but MaineHousing does not get those funds.) Paula Paladino will be working with Paula W. on the sections covering homelessness and would like more MCOC involvement in the process. There will be a public comment period, but we want MCOC to be a bigger part of it early on.

Scott added that MCOC involvement with MaineHousing Consolidated planning will help the group understand how they might better work with other Maine jurisdictions with their own Consolidated Plans (Biddeford, Lewiston, Bangor etc.)

Mike asked if the people developing the Consolidated Plan are involved with mapping, Performance Measures etc.?  Paula said there is some overlap and we want to work more closely.

Project Committee: Has not met, waiting for results of T.A.-will reconvene soon. 

Scoring Committee: Also has not met, waiting for NoFA.
Resource Committee: Met at Tedford to talk about needs and new approaches. Craig said he appreciated the visit and the info. 

-The Committee wants to develop a new training on helping clients increase incomes. They are still at the brain-storming stage.
-Planning for the next Point-in-Time on Jan 28th, 2015 (last Wednesday of January)

is already starting and the committee will help get the word out and share info with communities.

-Paula- lots more PIT outreach these days and the COC should be more involved.

-MM&CN (Maine Military and Community Network) has been very helpful. There are now 9 MM&CN groups throughout the state and we are hoping all will participate.
Data Committee: Met Tues this week.

-Data quality is still looking good. There is some “undefined” data that is not assigned to a particular program, and they are working with Clif to clean it up.

-Recent Bowman visits were very helpful. Service Point now updates TWICE a day- not just once every 24 hours. Many thanks to MaineHousing for organizing the workshops.

-Returns coming in on the Survey regarding TA- want to bring both COCs together to discuss. 

-HMIS Data Quality Plan needs input and agreement from both COCs. Tentative meeting scheduled for Sept 4th 10:00- need to invite Portland.
-MCOC Governance requires that subcommittees get approval before doing some things, but some things can be approved by the Steering Committee without needing to come to the full group, mostly because of timing, as was the case here. The Data Quality plan was put to electronic vote by Steering and was approved.
-Any agency with poor Data Quality grades should contact the HMIS team to get assistance - it may be an easy fix.
Policy Committee: 

-Twelve people from ME went to NAEH conference where they had good conversations with Michaud, Collins and King (Pingree was not available). King was very receptive and asked good questions. Collins and Michaud were also very positive.

-Talked about Section 8 (HCV) and asked to increase vouchers, which are still short due to sequestration. The Portland Family Shelter is at record high occupancy levels now. We need vouchers – they are critical to ending homelessness.

-Also talked about Housing Assistance Grants (McKinney -Vento Etc.) We are still behind where we should be. Flat funding and cuts have slowed down plans.

-Congress on recess so nothing is happening. When they return it is possible that they may still not act on anything due to the upcoming elections. THUD still on hold. 
-RHYAct-Senator Collins had already signed and Senator King agreed to sign that day.
-Paula said they seemed genuinely interested in talking with and hearing from us. Our delegation is on our side on these issues.
-At the State level, Governor LePage is still not wanting to reimburse municipalities for General Assistance if they provide assistance to asylum seekers. Portland, Bangor, Lewiston and Auburn are opposing this.

-Yesterday there was a Public Hearing on changes/cuts to food assistance programs. SHC members provided testimony opposing the changes.  It would cut off state funds that help thousands of Mainers who depend on this program for basic sustenance. Donna added that even those who do still qualify are seeing cuts, for example some who got $200 is now down to $40.
-ESAC reports seeing more young adults.

- Next Policy Committee meeting is Sept 16, 10:00 AM – with a call in option.

CSI-Grant Agreement:
Steve Price joined us today to talk about Woodbridge, an MCOC funded project, and to inform us that CSI has joined with two other organizations- originally as “federation” but now they have formally merged as of April 2014, and are now part of Maine Behavioral Health Care. Steve has been working with Paula P. and Lynn Morrow to officially change to organization to Maine Behavioral Health Care on all MCOC required MCOC related documents, and would like to request formal MCOC approval/recognition of this change.
-Cullen made a MOTION to support the change, 2nd by Craig- no one opposed – PASSED.

-The Chairs will draft a letter of approval to send to Lynn.

-Steve acknowledges that CSI has not regularly attended MCOC but intends to now.
-Mike suggested they go to the www.mainehomelessplanning.org  site for COC 101 and other  important information.
GIW/ Registration

-The 2014 GIW (Grant Inventory Worksheet) has been updated and submitted to HUD.
-Three new S&C grants were brought on as first time renewals (after their 5 year initial terms) bringing our total Annual Renewal Demand to more than $8 Million total.
-Project applications may be opening up soon and there will be a very quick turn-around.

-The full COC level application from last year still covers this funding cycle but the individual projects still have to submit renewal applications.

-Paula wanted to say thanks to DHHS for MATCH information- it was very helpful. Also, all projects should look more closely at their Match – most projects did not have enough.
Coordinated Assessment Committee
-Looked at HEARTH requirements and at models and examples.
-Primarily want to improve the experience and outcomes for people who are facing homelessness.
-Recommend using HMIS.
-Recommend using Data Sharing.
-Recommend taking what we have that works, adding what other places do that could work here.
-Recommends ramping up over time – not everywhere all at once.
-Will provide more updates in September.
Donna said she hopes we do not just add more data burden than we already have. She already has to enter information into five different data systems. The group considered that. There may be some new questions that will need to be asked, but using HMIS will eliminate the need for a new or separate system, and allowing data sharing may actually reduce the data burden on participating agencies.
Cloudburst TA on Reallocation:
-MCOC filled them in on what we have done for the past two years. Cloudburst reviewed all the info and called in to last Steering meeting to discuss. Cloudburst said the questions were good and that we were on the right track. The group needs to continue to meet but may have to be put on hold if the NOFA comes out soon. If so, we may need to do the same thing we did last year, but we hope to have some new ideas and methods in place by then.
-Paula added that the NAEH website has lots of good info from the conference about how to implement changes.

-Donna reinforced the need for emphasis on HUD and COC level priorities to guide process.

-Probably already too late to reallocate this year.

Statewide Homeless Council:
-LAASH big annual meeting Sept 3, 9 to noon at Community Concepts to discuss new initiatives

-SHC is planning a forum in the Mid-Coast area in the late fall this year.

-Preble St. looking to develop a facility for CH who are medically compromised.
- LIHTC/100 vouchers project is very slowly moving forward, still need DHHS to commit to services, hoping to develop joint RFP for LIHTC owners to apply

-Changes to HCV program were discussed. MaineHousing is trying to get to 3,800 vouchers issued. “Ported Vouchers” do not count. Next year’s allocation will be based on the number of leased up this year. Of 925 applicants recently contacted from the wait list only three percent have leased up so far. SHC suggested serving BRAP waitlist applicants.

-New data from Cindy: Long term stayer numbers have gone up but single adults have decreased. The increase has been in families staying longer which more HCV would help.
-The DHHS efforts to focus S+C for CH really seems to be making a big difference.

-Portland rental vacancy rates are way down- 1 or 2 %. That makes it harder to house homeless.

-Phil A. added that markets tightening everywhere and VASH is actively working to incent landlords to work with them. How can voucher programs help landlords bring units up to inspection standards to make more appropriate units available.

-Awa says Bangor is seeing the opposite - they work very closely with landlords, who often call them to help resolve issues and let them know about available units. Is there a way MCOC could do that? 
-Phil suggests doing a focus group at the annual MaineHousing conference to bring landlords who might be willing to work with our clients.

-Awa says sends a nice letter to landlords to inform them of new FMRs, and refers Landlords to CDBG for improvements. CDBG can help improve housing stock.

-Cullen works with the Affordable Housing Coalition and will bring these ideas to them to incorporate into the conference.
-Updates on the PATH shift to working only with “Literally Homeless” and not those being released from Corrections. Donna was concerned this shift may create a gap by missing people with severe and persistent mental illness who are NOT accessing shelters. Changes to PATH have also impacted Youth Services. PATH used to be 50% youth 50% adult. Can still serve youth but is not so focused on their population.

Other Business:

-All the info from the NAEH Conference is now posted on their website.

-HUD training for COC Project Applicants Sept 30 for All and Oct 1st  for Rental Assistance

-The “Zero 2016” initiative is a push to end veteran’s homelessness from the folks how started the 100,000 homes campaign. MCOC would need to commit to using their tools and methods.

Applications due next month - Do we want to apply? Do we have the capacity to participate?

-Donna suggested we investigate to find out exactly what would be required.
-It’s a great concept – maybe there are things we can use and adopt from the model, but do it on our own and skip the bureaucracy of it.

-Phil thinks we are close to resolving Veteran Homelessness in Maine- if we can use some of this info-great-but look at other models too.

-Cullen says The 100,000 Homes people were OK with communities using the tools and ideas to get it done- regardless of any sort of official participation.

-Donna- So if we are going to do the work with or without singing on, where, who, will be tasked with the effort Resource Committee? Policy Committee?

-Veteran Resource Fairs in Washington and Hancock counties soon - Ruth Barnhart of WHCA is coordinating and a flyer will be sent out soon with duties and other info.
Meeting adjourned at @2:53
Next meeting: September 18, 2014
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  





Augusta:  Donna Kelley (KBH), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing),  Paula Paladino (MaineHousing),  Melody Fitch (Family Violence Project), Arwen Agee (VA), Larry Duquette (Veterans Inc), Betty Palmer (MMHS), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings),Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Beth Crowe (Family Violence Project), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Steve Price (Counseling Services Inc. – now Maine Behavioral Health)


Bangor: Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Gail Garrow (OHI), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC Hope House), Tiffany Albert (Shaw House), Meredith Gardner (CHCS), Beth Burns Meneses (CHCS), Phil Allen  (Preble Street Veteran’s Housing Services), Rowena Griffin (BAHS)


On the Phone: Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Heather Rhoda (Frannie Peabody), Rita Defio (Sweetser), Tom Michaud (Millbridge Harbor)

















Washington County – By Phone: Tom Michaud (Milbridge Harbor)





Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  Aug 21, 2014


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Maine Library Teleconferencing 
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